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#ThankyouThursday – Occupational Therapists and Physiotherapists – Intermediate Care Services 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Molly Seager an Occupational Therapist within the Intermediate Care Services (ICS) got in touch to tell us how proud she is of her Occupational Therapists and Physiotherapists colleagues from Walsall Together and the way in which they have continued to help their service users during COVID-19 despite the additional challenge of moving bases. 

“As with a lot of community services the work we do is even more crucial during COVID-19. 

We see people in their own homes who have recently been in hospital, have deteriorated at home and require rehabilitation as well as people who are in crisis and are at risk of hospital admission and people who are receiving rehabilitation within care homes.  

Many of our service users are faced with the frustration of not being able to do things they used to be able to do due to injury, illness or disability. This can be extremely difficult at any time but even more so now for those who are unable to rely on the additional support of family or friends as they normally would. 

Our teams of Occupational Therapists and Physiotherapists have continued to work with service users to help them be as independent and safe as possible within their own home. This can include thigs like helping them to get out of bed, washed and dressed themselves and making sure they are managing any medication they have and helping them with doing exercise. 

As you can see our job is very hands on so we have had the added challenges that go with that such as risk assessing each visit before arrival, ensuring we have the correct PPE to keep our service users and ourselves safe and the added responsibility of providing emotional support and reassurance to our patient and their families who are not able to visit. 

As if we didn’t have enough going on we also moved the whole team to a new base so that our base could be used for inpatient care – getting people out of the hospital and into the community where they are less at risk.  Let me tell you this was not easy whilst still trying to maintain our caseloads! 

In spite of all the challenges we wouldn’t want to be in any other job. It is so rewarding to see the progress our service users make and the joy on their face when they achieved something which they felt they may never achieve again. It has been worth every minute of the highs and lows to continue to make this happen. 

Inevitably we have seen a rise in demand on our services due to COVID-19 and have been working with those who are recovering from virus and need help in regaining their independence.  

Being able to play such an instrumental part in the way our community has come together to respond to COVID-19 and help service users on their road to recovery has been an honour and a time in our career we will never forget.”







image1.png
Walsall

Tabgether




